8:30 PM, 11-18-09, Graz Engineering for Nourse and Allen Roads. Lot#3. Wetland Crossing with shared driveway and Construction within the buffer zone

Hearing opened at 8:48

Paul Grasewitz is the engineer representing the owner.

Cathy has recused herself from the meeting, as she is an abutter.  

Paul refined the wetland line with soil testing – which he will submit 

The “box” (precast concrete bridge) will be 15’ on the inside span which will put the footings for the box outside the resource area.

He moved the house so that it is mostly outside of the buffer zone and all on the other side of the ridge.

Grading on the driveway will be pitched towards the house and away from the driveway.

Siltation fencing is limit of work and follows the driveway.  Bridge is 21 ft wide and has guardrails on it. First 30 ft of the driveway have to be paved. Culvert under that section of the driveway to accommodate the “ditch-flow” along the road (Allen Rd). Rest of the road is gravel – including 15” of gravel on top of the box culvert.

Driveway cannot be close to the wetland bound to avoid running against the house – shared driveway.

Siltation fencing shown along the edge of wetland.

Silt fence is listed as the limit of work.   Limit clearing to 40’ around the house within the buffer zone except where noted on the plan to be cleared for grading the system and the house.

Wetland bounds to be marked prior to pre-construction site visit

Fertilizers used on lawn area within the buffer zone to be of slow release – no pesticides or herbicides.

Limit of no salt on the driveway – especially at the stream crossing.

Should come before the Commission if the driveway is to be pave sometime in the future.  Would require a change to the drainage of the driveway.

The changes have solved the problem with requirements for a replacement area.  Would like Paul to resubmit the application to DEP to show the use of box culvert.

Deadline of one week from today – mail before Thanksgiving. Paul will try to get it out by Friday.

Would like to continue the hearing to allow for comment from DEP.

Motion to continue the hearing to Dec at 8:00pm unanimously voted in favor.

